
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ken Hall                    Don Glover                                Ryan Bagent                              Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

June 26, 2017 

 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order by Chairman Ken Hall, with all present standing to recite the 

pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Hall, the following Eden Township personnel were 

present; Trustee Don Glover, Fiscal Officer Steve Little and Road Maintenance Supervisor 

Robert Nethers. A small amount of township residents were also present. A copy of the minutes, 

a monthly cash journal report and fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given to 

the trustees. Trustee Glover moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Hall seconded 

the motion all voted in favor, and the minutes were filed for the permanent record.  

 

Public Participation:  No public participation. 

 

Old Business: Smalls is not interested in renting out their ditching equipment per Trustee Glover. 

Grinding should begin in approx. 2-3 weeks. Trustee Glover will talk to Bobby at Smalls to get 

more info and a start date. The playground mulch issue will be tabled until the next meeting due 

to Trustee Bagent being absent. Jail inmates will spread the mulch per Steve Little, we must pick 

a date for them to report to work. Trustee Hall talked to Austin and a 48 hours’ notice must be 

posted on the residence of Samantha Magers prior to towing to vehicles out of the right of way. 

Speedy’s will do the towing. Austin stated he can place a lien on the property for the towing bill, 

if needed. Question of Sheriff being present was brought up and Trustee Glover agreed one 

should be present, if it was felt needed. 

 

New Business: No new business 

 

Road Report: Road Maintenance Supervisor, Rob Nethers reported ditching started on Baker 

Road and salt water was being spread. Mowing has started. Painter Run Road and Harmon W 

needed some attention recently. A pipe will be needed near Easton’s property on Baker Road 

soon-it’s plugged.  

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

Fiscal Officer Little stated he did not certify the mowing bills from Country Boy Lawn Care 

because he isn’t providing all services that he is billing for on the provided invoice. Ken will call 

him to amend the bill for no trimming.  

 

Trustee Glover made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all Trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned 


